
Congregational 
Newsletter 

June 2019 

Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 

BLOOD DRIVE AT SOTP 
Sunday, June 16th 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm 

 

 Register for a time slot 
on Sign Up Genius at: 

www.bit.ly/2Hh2HKv 
Thank you for being a 
hero & saving lives! 

 

Contact: Nancy Ottinger  neotter@aol.com 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
July 29 - August 1, 9:00 am - Noon 
REGISTRATION NOW OPEN! 

Participants (preschool-4th grade) & 
Volunteers (5th grade-adults) 

Register on-line at: 
www.bit.ly/2WRf7xO 

We need 65 people (at least half adults) to 
volunteer for AV, group leaders,                      

crew leaders, games leaders, snack help, 
assistants & more 

Contact: Tessa DeLong, tessa@sotpmail.com
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ

As a 7th grader I was involved in the only relay 
race I ever ran.  It was disastrous.  I was the third 
person in our group of four.  You know what the 

most important thing you much 
do in a relay race?  Make the 
passing of the baton successfully.  
You know what I did?  I dropped it.   

You don’t want to be involved in a bad 
pass or be the one who dropped the baton. 
It hurts the team and, of course, your ego.  

When you first heard of Christ, did you pass the Good News on? 
Why or why not? Have you ever wondered who gave the Good 
News to the one who passed it on to you? Why do you think they 
passed it on? What if they didn’t pass it on to you? Would that 
have made a difference in your life?  

When you have the opportunity to pass the Good News, is it done 
clearly and with enthusiasm or do you drop the opportunity and 
hope someone else will come along and pass the baton?  

Let’s pray there is someone behind us who is willing to pass the 
Good News on because of our failure to do so.  

Since Jesus decided to not only pass the Good News on to his 
disciples but also to set an example, those who believed and lived 
the Good News in Christ’s time passed it on down through the 
ages until it arrived in one form or another to us.  

Shouldn’t we do the same so that someone will pass it on after we 
are gone?  

In Luke chapter 7 we read we are to love one another and not be 
judgmental as we are prone to be.  

Why is it that gossip is easier to pass on than the Good News of 
Christ’s sacrifice for us? Shouldn’t we be glad in seeing the joyful 
look on another’s face because we told them the Good News 
about Christ?  

In verse 47b, it says; “But he who has been forgiven little loves 
little.” Then in the beginning verses of chapter 8 we are reminded 
of Jesus passing on this good news to the disciples and others 
carrying on the message to others. 

Let’s pray that we can run a good race with the strength and 
courage to share with those along the way who would like to hear 
the Good News we are privileged to carry. 

Peace,    Pastor Mark 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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Where did I see God today? That’s 
something I ask myself as I end my day.  
Some nights it’s a struggle to figure out 
where I saw God that day, but most days 
it’s a joy. 
Recently I have seen God in many 
obvious and some not so obvious places.  
On Mother’s Day I saw God in the faces 
of the kids who rang the bells and sang 
their songs about Jesus and about their moms.  I also saw God in the 
faces of their directors as they shared their love and dedication to God 
with the kids.  He is also in the cry of a baby during worship or the 
toddler who shakes her container of cheerios with the music. 
I heard God’s voice in the faith statements of our confirmands as he 
speaks through their words of faith.  I also saw him in the eagerness of 
our youth as they volunteered to be part of our worship assistants’ 
team last Sunday. 
God is present in the eagerness of a new member as she works to 
start a team to create fun and fellowship in new ways for SOTP.  God 
is also in the excitement and joy of one of our newest members each 
time she greets me with a smile and a hug. 
I see God in the smile of a little boy who attends little lambs; most days 
he is here, he stops in front of the door to the office suite and waves 
until I look up and see him. 
God is in the tears of a member of the grief group as they cry with 
another member who is describing the pain of their loss.  He is also in 
shared hugs and prayers of group members. 
I hear God in the early morning birds, and feel him in the warm 
sunshine of spring.  He is also present in the raindrops as he waters 
my flowers for me and in the mighty roar of thunder. 
Recently I discovered some letters my grandchildren wrote to grampa 
the Easter after he died.  God was in the picture one drew and in the 
words one wrote asking him to say hi and thank you to Jesus for her.  
He was also present in the photo of grampa’s headstone my grandson 
sent because seeing the note made him want to go and visit grampa, 
just to talk to him and tell him of his college plans. 
God is present in members who care enough to check on other 
members they haven’t seen at worship in a while, or to stop during 
fellowship time to pray with someone going through a struggle.  God is 
also there in the love of members who go to FMSC, NIFB or P.A.D.S. 
and in the smile of the team leaders who stand by the ministry tables 
to invite them. 

(Continued on page 4) 

Ministry Musings 
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This may sound funny, but I see God in the excitement of my grand-
dog as she welcomes me to the house.  It makes me thing about 
how happy God is to see me when I “come home” to him.  
God is in the hands of those who make quilts and prayer shawls, 
make coffee and treats for Sunday, spend innumerable hours 
maintaining things around the building or making them beautiful, 
and those who just show up week after week to take care of all the 
many things that need to be done. 
God is in the faces of the man who is so glad to have someone to 
listen to his stories about his wife, and the woman who shares her 
joy with the others, or the woman staring cancer in the face with 
trust and peace.   
Most of all, I see God on the faces of those who commune.  The joy 
and serenity I see on their faces whether it is at Sunday morning 
worship or in the quiet of a hospital room, speaks to me and fills me 
with new wonder and makes my faith come alive as he whispers his 
love to both of us. 

Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 3) 

If you have lost a loved one and would like to 
be part of a group that can provide support, 
comfort and ideas for journeying through this 
season of grief, we here at Shepherd of the 
Prairie would like to provide that kind of 
opportunity for you.  There are no 
requirements, or need to commit to a specific 
length of time to attend, nor that you must 
attend every session; you don’t even need to 
speak except to introduce yourself and tell us 
who you have lost.  There is no charge for 
participation in this group.  

This group is for all who have lost a loved one whether it is a spouse, 
parent, sibling, child, grandchild, friend or any other relational loss.   
We meet every other Tuesday evening beginning June 4th from 6:30 
to 8 pm.   

If you have any questions or to sign up, please contact Donna Kelly 
at donna@sotpmail.com or through the church office. 

GRIEF JOURNEY CONTINUES 

Ministry Musings (Cont.) 



5  

 

All women of SOTP are invited    
to join us for dinner at Jameson’s 
in Huntley on Friday, June 14th 
at 6pm.    

It’s a fun night of dinner             
and fellowship.            

We get together once a month.   
Join us once—or monthly! 

Contact:  Joanne Schwartz 847-659-1740  schwartz@comcast.net 

FEMALE FRIDAYS 

If you or someone you know would like to have Holy 
Communion brought to their home, we want you to know 
that we have trained Ministers of Communion from the 
Assembly who have been called to serve you. Our 
ministers of Communion can also come to a care facility or 
hospital. All you need to do is let Sharon Neubauer (see 
below) know.   
Thank you, The Ministers of Communion from the Assembly 

Contact: Sharon Neubauer   sneub@sbcglobal.net 

COMMUNION FROM THE ASSEMBLY 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 
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PRAYER CHAIN 
To add a prayer request or to start receiving 
prayer requests to pray for those in need of 

prayer, please e-mail:  
SOTPprayers@gmail.com 

Our logo is a colorful heart that 
provides a listening ear and friendly 
encouragement to members who 
may enjoy visits from Shepherd of 
the Prairie members.  Our training 
and monthly meetings strengthen 
our mission to care for God's 
people of all ages.  During our 
meeting last month one of our 
members offered devotions and 
ended with this piece: 
Ministry Is... 
Listening, when you'd rather fix the problem.  Searching for joy, 
when it's easier to say "it's not fair."  Helping, when you feel like 
you're the one who needs to be fixed.  Telling God "use me" when 
you'd rather ask to be rescued.  Encouraging, even when you don't 
understand God's reasoning.  Hugging when it feels 
awkward.  Saying, "lets pray right now" instead of "I'll pray for 
you."  Serving, when you doubt you have anything left to 
give.  Comforting, by being the flicker of light in other's dark 
caverns.   
I thought this piece reflects what Barnabas Caregivers do 
while  "encouraging through listening" and wanted to share it with 
you.   
This past year has been a blessing to support Pastor Mark and the 
church when we've made hospital, home bound and care facility 
visits, brought Holy Communion from worship. sent cards or made 
friendly phone calls.Our ministry needs have grown greatly and if 
serving through listening and encouraging is your passion, we need 
you.   
The "Two Donna's"  Donna Sorensen and Donna Kelly 

 

Contact: Donna Sorensen  sorensensid@comcast.net 
 

Upcoming Training:   June 11th meeting 7pm 
            Hospital and Health Care Visits-Donna Kelly 

BARNABAS CAREGIVING 
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FOOD PANTRY 

Nൾൾൽඌ Tඁංඌ Wൾൾ඄ൾඇൽ: 
PAPER TOWELS, Cඋൺർ඄ൾඋඌ (E  R ), 

Sඇൺർ඄ඌ ๟ Oඋൺඇ඀ൾ Jඎංർൾ 
 

 

A   ,     SOTP   "F  
P ”          . 

 

Tapestry: Weaving Doing Justice, Loving 
Mercy, Following the Spirit (Micah 6:8) 

Lead by Bob Lesher, retired ELCA 
pastor & SOTP member.  The two 
threads that have led his faith journey 
are spiritual growth and justice. He has 
been working with Pastor Mark and 
Donna Kelly to offer a group that weaves 
the similar journeys of SOTP members 
and others. The tapestry we come up with will be a surprise. 

Continuing Thursday, June 6 at 6:30 pm, we will meet every other 
week, for an hour and a half, and run until the fall. Our time together 
would use doing spiritual practices, the stories of working for justice, 
and our faith journeys. As we do this the Spirit WILL weave our 
tapestry. Our goal will be a justice related action in the community 
that grows out of the stories and life we share together.  

Contact: Bob Lesher  pastorbob-48@hotmail.com 

Hopefully you have noticed our expanded Bulletin 
Board space in the Ministry Hallway outside our 
office suite.  We have boards for SOTP Ministries 
and one for SOTP Community Events.   
If you have information you would like to have 
posted on one of the boards please place it (with 
your contact name) in the Bulletin Board mail slot 
to be approved  by Donna Kelly or Pastor Mark.  

HOW TO POST ON BULLETIN BOARDS 

TAPESTRY: Wඍඉඞඑඖඏ D඗එඖඏ Jඝඛගඑඋඍ…. 
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WORK PROJECT  -   SATURDAY  
JUNE 1    8;30  AM  (Come when 
you can, leave when you must.) 
FOOD  -  Cofffee & Donuts  in AM,    
Brats & Ice Cream at noon  
LOCATION -  11417  E Main St,   
Huntley  (at Main St & Donald Dr)    
Most of us have passed by this little 
development  just  .5  miles west of 
Shepherd of the Prairie on Main St,  and never even knew it was 
there (or what it was). 
Green  Trees is a  housing development, owned and managed by the 
McHenry County Housing Authority.  Occupancy is limited to those 
who are disabled or those with low incomes. 
Funding for this housing is always limited.  As a result,  organizations 
have provided support in such areas as painting, window washing, 
trimming, etc. 
Over the years  SOTP has provided help in many areas, all on a one-
time single project basis. 
In 2012, the County was given  a special grant to landscape the 
property.  SOTP was asked to oversee this project.  With the 
involvement of many other community organizations, over 1,000 
trees and shrubs were planted.  The Village of Huntley supplied the 
Mulch. Many organizations such as Boy Scouts, Trinity Lutheran, St 
Mary’s, provided help. 
This was done with a “one time” involvement  of  SOTP.   
Please note that a project like this provided SOTP with “Mission”   
opportunities right in our community and for peoples of all 
generations to interact. 
Unfortunately,  no one gave much thought as to how this property 
was going to be maintained.  Weeds were higher than the plantings  
and there was the most colorful field of dandelions.  So,  SOTP was 
asked to help, again on a “one time” basis, and the weeds were 
brought somewhat under control.   
Members of our Mission Team made a decision to support with 
manpower and some funding the ongoing maintenance of Green 
Trees. Jules Pelka volunteered to coordinate efforts at Green Trees. 
 We have enlisted the help of a number of Community orgnizations 
& churches.  Please come and help!!! 

Contact: Jules Pelka    847-404-5678    julespelka@gmail.com 

GREEN TREES APARTMENTS, OUR NEIGHBORS 
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PLANT WATERING HELP NEEDED 

Contact Carolyn Cuttle 847-9659-1459 or Barb 847-669-3362 

SAVE THE 
DATE! 

Wඍඌඖඍඛඌඉඡ, 
Jඝඖඍ 19, 2019, 
9—11:30 ඉඕ  

Some things are a little different this year.  The Food Bank feels it is 
important for us to come on a weekday since it is easier for them to 
provide sit-down jobs.  Please hold the date and mark your calendars 
so you can help do God’s Work with Your Hands at the Northern 
Illinois Food Bank.  The Mission Team has agreed to provide 50 
volunteers to help put together food items to feed our hungry 
neighbors. Anyone requiring a sit-down job is welcome to sign up.  
When signing up, please be sure to indicate a sit-down job is needed.  
Sign-up at the table outside of the office suite.  The Food Bank 
feels it is necessary I get all 50 people officially registered a few 
weeks in advance.  They are not comfortable with last minute 
registrations. 
Whether you have been there or not in the past, you will discover how 
great it feels to assist.    
As in the past, participants are invited to meet at church by 7:45 AM 
and travel to 273 Dearborn Ct., Geneva, IL, or you can go directly 
there and arrive by 8:45 in time to confirm registration, gather together 
for a prayer, and begin working at 9:00.  The project will end by 11:30.  
Participants are welcome to carpool together.  If you need assistance 
in organizing a carpool, we are happy to assist. 
As the Isaiah 58:10 tells us, “Feed the hungry and help those in 
trouble, then your light will rise and the darkness around you will be as 
bright as day.” 

Contact:  Dave or Sharon Stangle   stangle.ds@gmail.com 

NORTHERN IL FOOD BANK 
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We started accepting registration for the 2019-
2020 school year.  Our preschool has programs 
for children ages 2-4 (by September 1, 2019).   

Children do not need to be potty trained.   

Our class sizes are small (not more than 10-12 per 
class).  1, 2 & 3 day classes are available to both 
members and non-members.  For more information 
please contact Jill Gillming at 

LittleLambs@sotpmail.com or go to our website and look under 
FORMS for CLASS REGISTRATION. 

Contact: LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 

 Feed My Starving Children, July 13, 9:00 - 11:00 am 
 Sign up at: www.bit.ly/2D5vmkS 
 Contact: Jill Brown  

jillbrown14@yahoo.com 
 Annual Church Picnic, August 18, following 

2nd service 
 Contact: Sharon Little, 

skl55little@mac.com 
 God’s Work Our Hands Celebration, Sept. 

8, Noon - 4pm 
 Contact: Sandy Hupert, sandyhupert@gmail.com 

LITTLE LAMBS PRESCHOOL REGISTRATION 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS, SAVE THE DATE 

A huge :Thank You!” to the SOTP 
Boy Scout troop for all their help 

in picking up and moving the 
brush at SOTP!  So glad to have 
you as part of our SOTP family! 

THANK YOU BOY SCOUTS! 

Join us on Mondays, 9 - 11 am for moms: Bible 
Study, fun and fellowship.  All moms are welcome!  
We meet weekly on Mondays from 9-11am.  Child 
care available. (Bring your friends, spread the word!) 
Contact Kerry Zimmerman     kzimmerman317@gmail.com  

YOUNG MOM’S BIBLE STUDY 
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COLLECTING EGG CARTONS 

The AARRK Garden is a farm ran to 
support the homeless located in 
Hebron Illinois. Many homeless also 
work on the farm.  
The AARRK Garden is offering to sell 
their fresh grown produce to SOTP 
members. If we can get more than 5 
orders, they will deliver fresh produce 
bags to the church weekly. 
This will run from the beginning of June and then for the next 15-20 
weeks (based on weather and produce availability) 
This is an upfront one time cost of $200.00. For this amount you will 
get a produce bag delivered to SOTP weekly. Each week your bag 
will be different based on what is picked fresh that week at the farm. 
The bags start out smaller at the beginning and grown much larger 

as the summer goes on.  Each bag will feed between    
2-4 people.  

A sample of some of the items they grow are: 
peppers, tomatoes, cucumbers, beans, peas, onions, 

potatoes, carrots, sweet potatoes, pumpkins, zucchini, 
okra, eggplant, cabbage and broccoli.  

For more information, please see the Mission Board  
Contact: Jill Brown   jillbrown14@yahoo.com 

If you are currently (or would like to be) an 
Assisting Minister, Reader or Communion 
Assistant please attend this important training for 
Worship Assistants on Mon, June 3rd at 7pm.   
Tඋൺංඇංඇ඀ ൿඈඋ Aඅඅ - 7ඍඁ ඀උൺൽൾ ൺඇൽ ඈඅൽൾඋ. 
Contact: Jane McMullen   Jane@sotpmail.com or call the church office 

WORSHIP ASSISTANT TRAINING 

Mission Team is collecting clean, empty egg cartons for 
the AARRK Garden (see below for more information).   
Please bring them to the church and place in the Mission 

Box in the closet across the hall from the office suite.  We will be 
collecting from May 25th through June 9th. 

Contact: Jill Brown   jillbrown14@yahoo.com 

AARK GARDEN FRESH VEGGIES 
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FINANCIAL NEWS 
Treasurer’s Report as of April 30, 2019   

 

General Fund Report   The General Fund Balance is $208,849.  Income for the 
month was $72,117 and Expenses for the month were $61,317.  

 

Mortgage Service Fund Report The Mortgage Service Fund Balance is $66,878. 
Income for month was $27,910. The required monthly mortgage payment is 
$19,536. 

 

FOR MONTH 

General Fund    Actual   Budget  Difference 

 Income:  $   72,117 $ 66,658 $    5,459 

 Expenses: $   61,317 $ 66,427 $   (5,110) 

      

FOR YEAR‐TO‐DATE  

General Fund   YTD Actual YTD Budget  Difference 

 Income:  $  268,376 $  266,632 $   1,744 

 Expenses: $  242,152 $  268,808 $ (26,656) 

 

Mortgage Service Fund 

 Income for month: $  27,910 

 Fund Balance:  $  66,878     

 

Respecƞully SubmiƩed, 

Daniel L. Wentzloff 

Shop AmazonSmile, when you select SOTP as 
your nonprofit.  Same Amazon you know & love, 
but Amazon donates 0.5% of your eligible purchase to SOTP. 

We have received $914.66 so far toward the new addition.    
Contact: Michelle Rankin  michelle@sotpmail.com 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL 
Bud Hansen, President   Matt Greene, Vice President    
Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer   Cliff Dungey, Secretary 
   Carla Elam    Jacob Fiandalo     Sarah Wolf  

Marlene Boehler   Sheri Ott 

DO YOU SHOP AMAZON? 
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STAFF 
 

Pastor Mark Boster                   
Senior Pastor                         

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
Pastor Bill Waxenberg                 

Director of Adult Education          
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

Greg Dowell                          
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator   

greg@sotpmail.com 

Tyler Greene                         
Contemporary Worship Leader                   

Tyler@sotpmail.com 
Donna Kelly                          

Connections Facilitator 
donna@sotpmail.com 

Daryl Laird 
Business Administrator 
Daryl@sotpmail.com 

Dennis Lilla                          
Technology Support Manager               

sotpmail.com 

Jane McMullen                        
Director of Music & Worship            

jane@sotpmail.com

Michelle Rankin                       
Office Manager           

michelle@sotpmail.com 
Dave Shotick                         

Accounting Administrator        
dave@sotpmail.com 

 
 

LITTLE LAMBS  
PRESCHOOL STAFF 

 

Jill Gillming                           
Preschool Director 

LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 

Jeni McCann 
Jeni@sotpmail.com 

Emily Schoenberg 
Emily@sotpmail.com

 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS STAFF 
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 JUNE SCHEDULES 
 June 1 & 2 June 8 & 9 June 15 & 16 June 22 & 23 June 29 & 30 

Presiding Minister Pastor Mark Boster 

Assisting 
Minister   

SIGN UP AT 
www.bi t . ly
/2UPfVT2  

9:00 AM Rick Miller Donna Sorensen    

10:45 
AM Tim Reincke  John Boehler   

Bulletin & 
Newsletter 

Folders 
FRI 

Anita Bull 
Janet Kling 

June Kobler 
Annette Carlson 

Marian 
Mesenbrink 
Jody Linton 

Barb Krmpotich 
Anita Bull 

Alice Hallett 

Elaine Neukirch 
Donna Turner 

Coffee Hour 
Host  

Christine 
Schurhammer 

Christine 
Schurhammer 

Coffee Hour 
Treats  HELP NEEDED SIGN UP ON BOARD BY OFFICE SUITE 

CONTACT: ELAINE MUCIBABICH E   MUCI60142@GMAIL.COM 

Communion 
Assistants  
SIGN UP AT 

www.bi t . ly
/2UPfVT2  

9:00 AM  Ralph Wehnes    

10:45 
AM 

Sandy Hupert 
Devin Burg  Marlene Boehler   

Communion 
Bread   

SAT Barb Hoppensteadt 

SUN  
PJ Knudsen 

Jeanne Henley 
JoAnn Ward 

Elaine Neukirch 

Jacque 
Stashwick 

Nancy Ottinger 

Nancy Morbeck 
Jen Powe Merle Lewis 

Communion 
Set Up & 

Take Down  

5:00 
SAT Sue Mattiucci, Barb Hoppensteadt, Tom & Tamara Polzin  

9:00 AM Barb  Davis 
Alice Miller   

Adele Wogstad 
Judie Symbal  

Judy Lindsey 
Sandy 

Schuessler 

Sue Blotch 
Gail Quam 

Jill Hoffman 
Donna 

Newbanks 

10:45 
AM 

Sandy Hupert 
Merrily Burkland  

Pam & Darren 
Walloch 

Marlene Boehler 
Sandy Petersen 

Linda Jahr 
Donna Schnepff 

Jan & Don 
Koerner 

Counters MON Warren Brody, Dottie Bobzin, Marilyn Wilhelm, John Throckmorton 

Greeters 

HELP      
NEEDED  

CONTACT 
DOLLY 

CARDASCIO 

5:00 
SAT Stevie Massei Steve & Linda 

Murphy 
Sue Blotch 
Gail Quam Dorothy Wills Vik Bekeris 

Dorothy Wills 

9:00 AM 
Dave & Joyce 

Shotick 
Terry Halpin 

Elaine Gilliam 
Allie Schroeder 

Terry Halpin 

Ed & Carolyn 
Cuttle 

Terry Halpin 

Dolly Cardascio 
Elaine Gillam 
Terry Halpin 

Sue Wehnes 
Dolly Cardascio 

10:45 
AM 

Dolly Cardascio 
Bob & Carolyn 

Malm 

Dolly Cardascio 
Bob & Carolyn 

Malm 

Allie Schroeder 
Bob & Carolyn 

Malm 

Dolly Cardascio 
Bob & Carolyn 

Malm 

Tracy McDuffee 
Bob & Carolyn 

Malm 

HELP NEEDED SIGN UP ON BOARD BY OFFICE SUITE 
CONTACT: ELAINE MUCIBABICH E   MUCI60142@GMAIL.COM 

Nursery   
HELP      

NEEDED  
CONTACT    
JEN POWE 

9:00 AM Jen Powe Jen Powe Jen Nagel Judie Symbal 

10:45 
AM 

Jen Powe Jeni McCann Blue Geller Sandy Hupert 

Jen Nagel 

Blue Geller 
Judi Symbal 

Readers  
SIGN UP AT 

www.bi t . ly
/2UPfVT2 

 

9:00 AM Donna Allen Sue Wehnes 
Betty Hansen 

Marilyn 
Sauerberg Dottie Bobzin 

10:45 
AM Carl Hupert Bob McDuffee Marlene Boehler  
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 JUNE SCHEDULES (C඗ඖග.) 
 June 1 & 2 June 8 & 9 June 15 & 16 June 22 & 23 June 29 & 30 

Ushers 
HELP NEEDED 

Contact:  
Andrew 
Szekely  

Andrew.Szekel
y@outlook.com 

SAT     
5:00 PM 

Denis & Carol 
Minutillo 

Jim & Diana 
Murphy 

Carol Hartman 
Karen Eckert 

Sue Mattiucci 
Karen Eckert 

SUN   
9:00 AM 

WAYNE 
SCHMIDT 

Walter Lemke 
Warren Brody 

Joanne 
Bychowsky 

Carol Engstrom 

JACK CONTI 
Merlyn & Harriet 

Thompson 
Dick Gerhardt 

VIK BEKERIS 
Ralph & Sue 

Wehnes 
Merlyn & Harriet 

Thompson 
Sandy Siebel 

Dave & Sharon 
Stangle 

Carol Engstrom 
(T) 

ED CUTTLE 
Carolyn Cuttle 

Dennis & Sandy 
Houghton 

Jerry & Pat 
Darow 

Len Cardascio 
Ralph & Sue 
Wehnes (A) 

SUN    
10:45 
AM 

BOB 
MCDUFFEE 
Vik Bekeris 

Chuck Peterson 
Jacob Fiandalo 

Jeff Ottens  

MARK 
FRENDREIS 
Charlie Powe 
Vik Bekeris 

Sandi Stewart 
Todd Johnson  

DARREN 
WALLOCH 

Don Koerner 
Jessica Panella 

Ron Mudge 
JOHN 

BOEHLER [A]  

ANDREW 
SZEKELY 

Jim & Marina 
Rhode 

Kim Szekely 
Bob Mollis 
Vik Bekeris 

Ronda 
Shoemaker 

Casey Rhode 
[S]  

Visuals 
9:00 AM Josh Harding Josh Harding Josh Harding Josh Harding 

10:45 
AM Jack Ott Alan Torkelson  Alan Torkelson 

Welcome 
Center 

9:00 AM 
Eileen Gerald 
Donna Allen 

Cheryl Adams 
Carol Engstrom 

Jan Suski 
Joyce 

Thompson 

Wayne & Lois 
Grayczyk 

10:45 
AM 

Marty Jacobsen 
Jan Curtiss 

Joanne 
Bychowsky 

Marge Malone 

Elaine Neukirch 
Judy Petropolis 

Annika 
Yndestad 
Joanne 

Bychowsky 

Worship 
Flowers  

* Dirks Family, 
Celebrating Bob 
& Dolores Dirks’ 

65th 
Anniversary 

* Gail Quam, in 
memory of 

Lorraine Quam 

Donna 
Sorensen, 
celebrating          

Sid Sorensen’s 
birthday 

Dick & Janet 
Larrison, 

Celebrating their 
60th wedding 
anniversary 

Arnie & Carol 
Didricksen 

JACK CONTI 
Merlyn & Harriet 

Thompson 
Dick Gerhardt 

MARK 
FRENDREIS 
Charlie Powe 
Vik Bekeris 

Sandi Stewart 
Todd Johnson  

Josh Harding 

 

Cliff & Linda 
Dungey 

Steve & Carol 
Legel 

Chuck & Sharon 
Little, 

celebrating their 
45th wedding 
anniversary 

 

Sound   

SAT 
5pm 

Dan Wills Dan Wills Dan Wills Dan Wills 

9:00 AM Jim Rice Tom Polzin Jim Rice Tom Polzin 

10:45 
AM 

Brian Ott Tim Torkelson Brian Ott Tim Torkelson 

Dan Wills 

Jim Rice 

Brian Ott 

If you aren’t currently involved in a 
ministry at Shepherd of the Prairie 

and would like to find your niche, please 
contact  Donna Kelly through the church 

office or Donna@sotpmail.com 


